
Neighborhood Council 2 February 12,2020 ,meeting was called to order at 7 PM The meeting 
took place in the Civic Center Gibson Room . The Pledge Of Allegiance was recited by all. A 
quorum was established with Chair Staley, Vice Chair Patera, as well as Mr. Croft being present. 
Secretary McBride is absent. Vice Chair Patera agreed to take notes in Secretary McBride’s 
absense, 

NC2 welcomed Jim Reardon City Public Works Director who spoke about the pipe and drainage 
work underneath the Missouri and Sun Rivers as well as accessible sidewalks. we also welcomed 
Carol Bronson from Neighbor works who spoke about MAPRIL cleanup.  

Under Old Business: As Secretary McBride is not present, council members agreed to postpone 
elections and bylaw review until next meeting, We approved the January 8,2020 meeting  
minutes unanimously following a motion by Mr. Croft and a 2nd by Vice Chair Patera .Chair 
Staley spoke about Council of Councils particularly Chief Hestor and Chief Bowen’s 
presentations. Ms. Klasner said Chief Bowen and GFPD are working on a dashboard and 
platform showing neighborhood calls and crime occurrences. All currently serving neighborhood 
council members will have access to this dashboard.  

Mr. Croft did speak to Sandy Mares regarding the flood district and certification of the levees by 
the Army Corps of Engineers. Ms. Mares advised not to push for recertification at this time 
because of the cost to all entities involved.  

There were no neighborhood concerns brought forward.  

Ms. Klasner reminded us all of the mandatory local government board and council training 
which occurs on February 25th and 26th 2020 it will be held in the Missouri Room in the Civic 
Center beginning at 5:30 PM.  

Meeting location was discussed and for now the meeting will be held in the Gibson Room at the 
Civic Center. 
Meeting adjourned 9:05 PM.  Next meeting March 11,2020 7PM Gibson Room Civic Center 
 
Respectfully, 
Shyla Patera 


